
 

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church 

DEI-LY LIGHT 

APRIL 2025 NEWSLETTER 
 
Dear Gloria Dei family,  
 
Holy Week begins with Palm Sunday on April 13. Our friendly donkey will lead us in! (I’m not speaking of 
myself, but an actual donkey named “Alice.”) 
 
There will also be palm crosses, special music, a pancake breakfast and more. Like so many happenings, it’s 
all about small actions, people working behind the scenes that bring the whole drama of God’s crucified love 
to the world. Here’s a few examples: 

●​ Jesus sent a couple unnamed disciples to fetch the donkey. 
●​ Someone needed to purchase and prepare the Passover meal. 
●​ An anonymous person provided the “upper room” where the Last Supper took place. 
●​ An unidentified centurion observing Jesus on the cross says, “Surely this was the Son of God.” 
●​ “Some women” (most of the unnamed) watched from a distance. 
●​ One nameless thief or rebel dying next to Jesus prayed, “Remember me…” 

 
Someone. Unnamed. Anonymous. Nameless. Some women. Unidentified. 
 
But God knows their name. God knows your name. Your name is written on the palm of His hand. (Isaiah 
49:16) And that hand is wounded out of love. What a story of wondrous love! And of course, such love does 
not end in a grave, but in life eternal. 
 
Peace, 

 
Pastor David R. Mattson 
 
P.S. Thanks to all who work so tirelessly behind the scenes to make Gloria Dei go! God knows! 
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MICHELLE LUM 

 

MINISTER OF ART & MUSIC 

 
Food for thought: Holy Week is kind of a roller coaster. From the shouts of “Hosanna!” to 
Judas’ betrayal, to the death of Jesus and then his resurrection; I don’t think it’s an 
understatement to say this week has some of the highest highs and the lowest lows. The 
darkest moment when people kill the Son of God, to the glorious moment when Jesus is 
raised to life again. Only God can bring hope and beauty out of such darkness. On Easter 
Sunday we celebrate Jesus’ resurrection and the hope it brings to all of us. 

 
Our theme for Easter is “Navigating Life’s Waters.” Like our Easter story, our lives can be unpredictable. You 
never know when or where you might be thrown into darkness. But our hope is in Christ, that just as God 
brought hope to the world through Jesus’ resurrection he can also bring hope to the uncertainty we face in 
our lives as well. What “unknowns” are you facing right now? How can God help you navigate through them? 
In this Easter season, may you find encouragement and strength for the journey ahead. 
 
ART & MUSIC NEWS 
 
Handbell Choir - plays a special prelude for us at the 8:30am and 10am Easter services. Special thanks to 
Stephanie Assisi (piano) and Micaela Lum (organ) for performing with us. . 
 
Sanctuary Choir - sings at the 8:30am and 10am Palm Sunday services, at the 7pm Good Friday service, and 
at 8:30am and 10am Easter services.  
 
Easter Art Project - This 
year for Easter the art 
ministry is creating 
water-marbled prints! 
Anyone with an interest in 
art or creativity of any sort 
is invited to come make 
them with us! There are 
many opportunities to 
jump in; join the art email 
newsletter or check the 
church calendar for 
current dates.  
 
Monthly Art Gathering - April 11 at 6:30pm in Bankson Hall, at this gathering we are looking at sacraments 
for our Art & Theology series. We are also working on our Easter art project! 
 
Special Thanks - to all the artists and musicians who contribute their time and effort to bringing us a 
beautiful Easter! From our visiting musicians, Tim Mathiesen (trumpet) and Stephanie Assisi (piano), to our 
regular Gloria Dei musicians, choirs, and artists, thanks for bringing our Easter services to life with your 
crafts. I am so grateful to work with such a wonderful team of creatives here at Gloria Dei!  
 
Interested in joining the art ministry, email newsletter or a choir? Email michellelum@mygloriadei.org 
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DEACON DANEEN PYSZ 
 

GLORIA DEI SPIRITUAL CARE 

In April, we plan to attend the Flower Fields in Carlsbad. Check the welcome table for more 
information. If you have any suggestions for any other recreational activities or community 
outreach programs, please let me know.  
 

As a community outreach program, Gloria Dei will sponsor a Laundry Love service at 
Sparklean Laundry, 31952 Del Obispo, San Juan Capistrano. It will be the first Friday of each 
month from 2 pm -5:30 pm. Gloria Dei will provide a laundry card that you can swipe, so 
folks in need can wash & dry their clothes. Laundry Love SJC begins April 4th! Volunteer 
for the entire time or part of the time. All are welcome! Sign up sheet at the welcome table. 

Questions: contact Deacon Daneen at deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org. I will also be contacting neighboring 
churches to see if they would like to volunteer and be part of this ministry. I am excited for this opportunity for 
our church to partner with other churches to be God’s hands and do God’s work.  
 

Did you know that Meals on Wheels will deliver meals for anyone who qualifies for this service? Please talk with 
me and I can give you details or call Meals on Wheels (MOW) 949-496-1573. 
 

In keeping with our Lenten theme: “Where Grace is Served,” we will celebrate a symbolic Jewish Passover Meal 
focused on finding Jesus in the Passover Meal. This will be on Maundy Thursday, April 17, 3pm in Bankson Hall. 
Sign up at the Welcome Table. 
 

NEW MINISTRIES: 
●​ C.A.R.E. (Comfort Appreciate Remember Empathize): sending birthday greetings and get well 

cards to members. 
●​ Flower Power: Making bouquets from Sunday’s altar flowers on Monday to give to shut-ins, etc. 
●​ Laundry Love: Meet at Sparklean Laundry in SJC the 1st Friday of each month, 2pm - 5:30pm. Gloria 

Dei will provide a laundry card that you can swipe, so folks in need can wash & dry their clothes.  
●​ Grief Healing: 13 week ministry to share and heal from our grief. A new session has begun on 

Thursdays from 1-2 pm in Knudson Hall. You are welcome to join at any time.  
 

EUCHARIST MINISTRY - Thanks to those who are involved in meeting with shut-ins, homebound, 
hospitalized and bringing the Lord’s Supper and/or conversations and prayer. Thanks to Deacon Daneen 
Pysz for leading this ministry. If interested in helping in this area, please call the office at 949-493-3414. 
 
 

THE BIG NEWS 

HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE: 

✜​ Palm Sunday (April 13) Procession with palms and a donkey, First Communion celebrated; 
Pancake Breakfast 11:15am. 

✜​ Maundy Thursday (April 17, 3pm in Bankson Hall ) Finding Christ in the Seder Meal 
✜​ Good Friday (April 18) Noon and 7pm Tenebrae worship with the 7 last words of Christ, nailing of 

prayer concerns to the cross, and darkening of sanctuary. 
✜​ Easter-Resurrection Sunday (April 20) - 6:30am outdoor service; 8:30am and 10am worship with 

lilies, trumpets, choirs, and more. Eggstravaganza for children, 9:40am. 
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SUSIE BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR 

 

FELLOWSHIP/FRIENDSHIP(Congregation-wide Social and 

Friendship Events) 
If you have questions or ideas for fellowship events, contact Susie Boland at 
fellowship@mygloriadei.org.  
 
LENT SOUP/SUPPER WEDNESDAYS - We will be continuing our Lenten Soup/Suppers 
through April 6th in Bankson Hall at 6pm.  Service will immediately follow.  If you are 
interested in bringing a soup, please check the Welcome Table for the sign-up. 
 
PALM SUNDAY - April 13th - First Communion and “Alice” the Donkey leads the 

procession. Pancake Breakfast will be prepared & served by Gloria Dei Youth at  11:15am. 
 
WOMEN’S BOARD - This group meets on the second Saturday of the month at 9am in the conference room. 
The next board meeting is April 12.  

●​ Our next event is the Women’s Tea on April 26, 11am 
in Bankson Hall, catered by Ellie Snyder. The cost is 
$25, however there is no charge for table 
hostesses/military families. Invite a friend! Sign-up at 
the Welcome Table to attend or to host. 

●​ Women’s Upcoming Events:  

○​ (April 26, 11am) 
○​ Fall Bunco (September 5, 6pm) 
○​ Women’s Fall Retreat (October 3-5, 2025) 
○​ Women’s Christmas Event (December 13, 2pm) 

 

PRIMETIMERS (Seniors) - This is a group of seniors who meet for such things as fellowship, learning, service, 
and more. All seniors are welcome!  

●​ Join us at the Carlsbad Flower Fields on April 11, 1pm - 3pm. Sign-up at the Welcome Table. Cost: $25, 
plus $8 for the wagon tour.  Carpool if needed, otherwise we will all meet there. Payment due no 
later than April 6. For more info: deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org.  

YOUNG ADULTS (20s-30s, no kids) - Sunday March 30 after 2nd service (11:15am) at Stacks Pancake House  
34255 Pacific Coast Hwy. Dana Point (Future meetings - Sunday April 27 after 2nd service (11:15 am) at TBD.  
Sunday May 25 after 2nd service (11:15 am) at TBD (will poll the crowd at the first meet up). After the first 
few meetings we’ll reassess dates and times.  
 
YOUNG FAMILIES WITH KIDS - Meets March 30, 11am-1pm. River Street Marketplace (food, fellowship, kid 
friendly), SJC. There is no event in April due to the Easter holiday.  
​ Upcoming Events:  
​ ​ May 18 - Beach Play at Dana Cove Park/Baby Beach    |    June (date tbd) - picnic at the park 
 
 

OTHER FELLOWSHIP EVENTS: MARK YOUR CALENDARS - ​  
Good Shepherd Sunday and petting zoo (May 11) 
Church Campout (June 6-8) 
60th Anniversary Celebration of Gloria Dei (Friday, September 19) 
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SUSIE BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR 

 

CHILDREN'S  MINISTRY 
 
SUNDAY SCHOOL is offered at the 8:30am and 10am services for children from the ages 
of 4 thru 5th grade. Kids leave the Sanctuary after the Children’s Message and return at 
Holy Communion. Thank you so much to the Sunday school teachers and helpers! 
Our last Sunday School before summer break is on Sunday, May 18, with a fun surprise! 
 
EASTER SUNDAY EGG HUNT - We will be having eggs hidden in the Labyrinth for an 
Easter Egg hunt on Easter Sunday between services at 9:30am. 

 
VBS - “TRUE NORTH - TRUSTING JESUS IN A WILD WORLD” - will be June 16-20th from 9am-12pm. Sign-up 
online at: mygloriadei.org. We are also looking for teen & adult volunteers. Volunteer sign-up will be on the 
Welcome Table. 
 
NURSERY is available for babies to preschool age during morning worship services. The nursery is located in 
the preschool classroom directly across from the elevator. Please pick up a pager when signing in with your 
child. The nursery is open during summer. 

 
PAIGE GULCK, YOUTH DIRECTOR 

 

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT NEWS  

CONFIRMATION CLASSES: April 6, 11:15am - 12:15pm. Classes for confirmation kids 
are in Bankson Hall. Upcoming classes: May 4 and 18 (final for 8th graders), with 
Confirmation Sunday on June 1 - Pentecost Sunday! 
 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST: Sunday, April 13, 9am - 12pm. Meet in the church kitchen to 
start making pancakes, sausages, fruit, and all things needed for the pancake 

breakfast after the morning services. Sr. and Jr. High kids are welcome. Bring a friend! 
 
SR. HIGH SERVERS: Sunday, May 11, between services. Muffins for Moms! The Sr High kids will be serving 
muffins for the moms for a Happy Mother’s Day. Come by the coffee cart for your muffin. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS:  
June 1 - Confirmation Sunday |  June 15 - Father’s Day Floats | TBD - Summer trip for Sr. Highers 
 
SERRA’S PANTRY A SUCCESS! 

 
Thanks to all the kids who came out to 
help at Serra’s Pantry! 
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SHELLI PARAJECKAS, PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR 

PRESCHOOL  

Gloria Dei is a place where children play and pray!  
 
Spring is in the air. The season of Spring is when we see 
baby animals come to life, especially on farms. Our students 
are learning how these animals are important to farmers 
and to us. Two of our classes are honing in on bee life and 
the process of making honey. Two other classes are creating 

art pieces inspired by O’Keefe, Picasso, Monet, and Chihuly. It’s truly amazing to 
watch 4 & 5 year olds understand the different mediums and create their own 
pieces.  
 
As we approach Easter, we teach our students that Jesus is present even though we 
can’t actually see Him. Jesus can hear us and watches over us. Jesus represents hope, 
joy, forgiveness, and love. We want our students to know the love of Jesus and that 
they can talk (pray) to Him any time and anywhere. Our students truly love this 
season with fun activities, the cheerful colors, and weather that reminds them 
summer is just around the corner. 

 
 

THANKS 

 
Dear Gloria Dei Members & Friends, 
Thank you to everyone who donated items, picked up and returned the vans, and who travelled with us to 
Mexico. Thank you for your driving, navigation, cooking and spending time with the kids. As Bob Dylan once 
sang, “You gotta serve somebody.” We did that for the Lord on a sunny Saturday in Tijuana. 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Dear Gloria Dei Family, 
Thank you for your kindness & thoughtfulness.  I have lived in many states & belonged to many Lutheran 
churches. In ALL my many years of birthdays, this is the FIRST I have ever received a birthday card from my 
church. Thank you! 
Marilyn Hemmingway 
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GROWING TOGETHER! 
(All things related to learning, Bible study, small groups, G.I.F.T. groups, education, Table Talk, etc.) 
 
 

HEART LIFTERS WOMEN’S STUDY - For all interested women, evening study offered on the 2nd & 4th 
Tuesday monthly at 6:30pm, social time & 7pm - 8pm, study time. They are studying The Women of the Bible 
by Shannon Bream. They will meet on April 8 & 22 at Donna Combe’s home. For more information, contact 
the church office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. 
 

WOMEN’S WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY - Every Wednesday, 10am - Gloria Dei women (and friends) meet in 
Knudson Hall. Study led by Pastor David or another staff person. All women are invited to join in!  
 

WOMEN'S BOOK GROUP - RIOT (Reading Is Our Thing) meets the third Monday of each month at 2pm. The 
group meets in Knudson Hall & next meeting is April 21. They are reading The Ride of Her Life by Elizabeth 
Letts. If interested in the book club, contact Diane Kelly or contact the office at 949-493-3414. 
 

NEW G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY led by Deacon Daneen & Dennis Pysz is held 
on the first & third Tuesday/month, 10am, Knudson Hall. The next meetings are Tuesday, April 1 & 15. The 
Gospel of John with the supplement, "John: Jesus-the-Word, The Messiah, The Son of God.” All are welcome! 
 
MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY - Saturday, April 12 at 8:30am. Pastor David and others lead this study, 
held on the 2nd Saturday each month, September - May. Men volunteer to bring food (Let Pastor  David 
know if you would like to help out.) All men are welcome. After the meeting, join us for spring cleaning 
(9:30am) Get our campus ready for Holy Week with some extra cleaning! 
 

MEN’S BOOK GROUP - Meets the last Tuesday of the month, 7pm at members' homes. Their next meeting is 
on April 29 at 6pm & the book for April is Sea Wolf by Jack London. For information, contact the office. 
 
G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY led by David & Susan Warneke, typically on the first 
Monday each month, 6:30pm, conference room. On April 7, studying Life Lessons from 1 & 2 Timothy & Titus 
by Max Lucado. To join, call the office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. 
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MARCH IN PICTURES    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

​  
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DEI-LY SERVICE 
(All things related to service, ministry, helping others, compassion, caring, loving, 
serving “the least of these”, etc.) 

 
PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - People of all ages are invited to join in - The 
first Saturday of the month, 9am, Knudson Hall. Next meeting - April 5. They 
are in need of experienced knitters to help with this wonderful ministry. If 
you know of someone in need of a shawl or would like more information, 
call Peggy Johnson.  
 
SERRA’S PANTRY - Volunteer opportunity in San Juan Capistrano provides 
food to those in need. Gloria Dei members serve at Serra’s Pantry every 
third Saturday of the month at 8:30am, year round. April 19 is the next 
volunteer opportunity. Please join in to help with this important outreach.  
 
THE QUILTING GROUP continues preparing all the quilts from home. The 
quilts made by this group are provided to our newly baptized infants & 
children. If interested in helping, please call the office or Donna Combe.  
 
SOUTH COAST LITERACY COUNCIL - All-volunteer, nonprofit organization whose mission is to assist adults 
in south OC to acquire English language skills. Knudson Hall on Mondays, 10am - 12pm. Interested in 
volunteering, contact gloriadei@mygloriadei or 949-493-3414. For information, email Sharon Miller at 
esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org. 
 
LOS ANGELITOS ORPHANAGE MINISTRY -  

2025 dates at the Orphanage are: 

●​ June 28, 2025 
●​ September 27, 2025 
●​ December 6, 2025 

 

Last month, 16 Gloria Dei members & friends had a terrific 
visit with the children at Los Angelitos Orphanage. We 
brought large donations of staple items, food, games, sporting goods, and arts/crafts. We also brought 
clothing items for each child in a bag labeled with their name. We cooked and ate lunch, played games, and 
worked on arts and crafts with the children. Our games included soccer, trampoline, and volleyball.   
 
One of the many highlights from our visit was the five teenagers (3 Gloria Dei members and 2 friends) that 
journeyed with us to Tijuana. All five teenagers were able to talk, play and just hang out with the Los 
Angelitos teens. Our teens could have done a lot of other things on a Saturday, but they chose to befriend 
those in need.  
  
The next trip to Los Angelitos Orphanage is set for Saturday June 28, 2025. All are welcome! In the 
meantime, we would like to raise $2,400 for three orphans who have serious orthodontic issues. We saw  
the children on Saturday and the work they need. The Orphanage has a dentist ready to perform the work 
at the substantially reduced price quoted above. If you are interested in donating, please let Eric Houser 
know and/or contact the church office. Sooner the better.  Thanks all! 
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DEI-LY DETAILS 
ATTENDANCE (In-Person/Livestream) 
3/2: 511          ​3/9: 313           3/16: 366​     3/23: 367            3/30: TBD 
 

“SIMPLY GIVING” - Gloria Dei offers electronic giving on our website (mygloriadei.org), which allows you to 
make donations on a scheduled, automatic basis. You can also make “one-time” special donations 
electronically.  Choose to donate from your checking account or by using your credit card, etc.  Applications 
are available at the Welcome Table or contact the church office at 949-493-3414 or 
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. 
 
ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH VENMO - Download the app on your phone and make your donation to 
@GloriaDei-DanaPoint (with a picture of our stained glass window overlooking the altar). Add where you 
want it applied in the Venmo required “memo” section. 
 
ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH ZELLE - gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. We have added ZELLE as another 
secure giving option at Gloria Dei. 
 
TEXT YOUR OFFERING - It is simple and safe (“text to give”, through Vanco) - text $ amount you want to give 
to 949-356-5326. You will receive instructions on how to complete registration via a return text. 
 
SANDSTONE BENCHES have now been etched with the names (and scripture) of people who gave gifts of 
over $10,000. Thanks to these eleven families. If you would like to be a part of this fund (which goes to 
reducing our mortgage), please contact Pastor David about details.  
 
GLORIA DEI ENDOWMENT FUND - More people are requesting information about the Endowment Fund. 
Call the office and speak with Pastor David for details or visit our website: www.mygloriadei.org/donate. 
There, you will find the brochure. “What legacy will you leave?” Have you considered putting Gloria Dei in your 
will? If you would like to leave a lasting gift to your church, please consider doing so. 
 
THE COLUMBARIUM - The Columbarium is located in the upper canyon area in the Memorial Garden. 
Please stop by to see it at your convenience. Several of our members are now interred in the Columbarium 
and the ceremonies were beautiful family gatherings. Each niche holds two urns. Currently, 60 niches and 4 
memorial plaques have been purchased. To reserve a niche for yourself or a loved one, please contact the 
church office, 949-493-3414. For more information, please see our website: mygloriadei.org/columbarium. 
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DEI-LY PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH 
“Let us pray for the whole people of God in Christ Jesus and for all people according to their needs…” 
 
HEALING - Blaine Johnson, Mary Lou Walters, Jean Meinholtz, Gwen Layritz, Christina Simpson, Jerry Grady, 
Sue Swenson, Frances McFarland, Travis Combe, John Knudson, Erika Mills, John Engel, Mark Lopez & 
Debbie Billingsley. 
 
PRAYERS OF COMFORT for David & Kimberly Mattson as they mourn the passing of Kimberly’s uncle, Tim 
Hall. We also pray for Pat McKinley and family as they mourn the loss of Barbara McKinley. We add our 
prayers for the family of Jimmye Burke as they mourn her passing.  
 
PEACE AND SAFETY for all our service men and women serving around the world. We pray for peace and 
justice in the Middle East and Ukraine. We also pray for courage, patience, safety & peace for those affected 
by the California wildfires. 
 
FOR OUR MISSIONARY - Please keep Dorcas in your prayers for strength and peace. 
 
PRAYER CHAIN REQUEST - To place a loved one on the Prayer Chain, call the church office at 949-493-3414. 
 
DAILY DEVOTIONAL - “Christ in our Home” (April - May 2025), is available for pick up at the Welcome Table 
on Sunday or at the church office. We also have copies in large print. Please call or email the church office 
949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org if you would like to receive it another way. 
 

DEI-LY DUTIES      

APRIL 2025 VOLUNTEERS  
Time & Talent assignments for February - July 2025 were distributed on January 9,  
based on the form you filled out in Fall 2024. They were distributed via email for 
most & traditional mail for those without email access. If you have questions, call 
Carol Weinhardt at the office: 949-493-3414.  
 
For other time & talent opportunities that don’t happen weekly, we will reach out 
to you as needed. In addition, please watch for happenings in the bulletin or 
opportunities listed at the Welcome Table. 
 

 

GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH AND PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

33501 Stonehill Drive, Dana Point, CA 92629 
Church Office: (949) 493-3414;  Fax: (949) 493-6479;   
Preschool: (949) 493-3414 x209 
Website: mygloriadei.org;  
Email: gloriadei@mygloriadei.org 
Facebook Page: Facebook.com/GloriaDeiDanaPoint 

Pastor David R. Mattson pastordavid@mygloriadei.org  
Minister of Art and Music Michelle Lum 
michellelum@mygloriadei.org 
Preschool Director Shelli Parajeckas preschool@mygloriadei.org  
Administrative Assistant Carol Weinhardt  
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org  
Youth Director Paige Gulck youth@mygloriadei.org  
Congregational Life Director Susie Boland 
fellowship@mygloriadei.org 
Deacon Daneen Pysz deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org 
Pianist/Organist Micaela Lum pianist@mygloriadei.org 
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APRIL 2025 
 

(See Calendar on Website:  http://www.mygloriadei.org/calendar-2/ ) 
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